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Item 8.3 
PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 17TH 2021 
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  

 
Part One 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
December 2021 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 
The Committee received an update on proposed governance arrangements for primary 
medical care services within the new Integrated Care System (ICS) from April 2022. 
 
STRATEGY 
 
The Committee considered a request from Delta Healthcare for a list closure and approved 
a closure of 3 months. The Committee also received details of ICS expectations of general 
practice in the context of Omicron and the COVID-19 vaccination booster programme. 
 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 
The Committee considered next steps for the adult fostering and adoption health and 
medical assessment service. The Committee received the risk register report and was 
advised that approval was being sought from the Integrated Audit and Governance 
Committee to increase the rating of Risk 902 from High to Extreme. The Committee also 
received the Primary Care Delegated Finance Report.  
 
 

 
Jason Stamp 
Chair, Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
 
March 2022 


